IHCA responds to the appointment of new Minister for Health

Dublin, 14th July 2014: The IHCA has welcomed the appointment of Leo Varadkar TD as Minister for Health and wishes him well with his new portfolio. 

IHCA President, Dr Gerard Crotty, said: “We look forward to working with Minister Varadkar over the coming weeks and months. However patients are facing considerable challenges as the acute health service is currently in a state of crisis due to the underfunding of frontline services, the consultant recruitment crisis and the escalating cost of clinical indemnification that is threatening the availability of care to patients.”

Dr Crotty said that there is a pressing need to increase frontline resources to enable the delivery of high quality, safe care to patients in contrast with the current overstretched situation, which is resulting in the rationing of care because of the deep budgetary cuts in recent years. 

“It is essential that Minister Varadkar takes steps to arrest the continuing exodus of our highly qualified and internationally respected consultants and doctors. An initial step would be to reverse the 2012 unilateral 30% cut in new consultant salaries, which was imposed by the State in clear breach of the Croke Park Agreement. There is a compelling need to restore trust and address the breaches in contracts and agreements by hospital employers and the State to ensure that the country can recruit and retain the number of consultants that is needed to treat patients and I look forward to the new Minister for Health working with the IHCA to begin to address these issues”, said Dr Crotty.

Dr Crotty added that there is an urgent need to address clinical indemnification costs in order to ensure the availability of care to patients. He said the primary reason for escalation in the cost of indemnification is the significant growth in the cost of clinical claims in Ireland due to the lack of progress in reforming the law in relation to such claims in contrast with other jurisdictions.
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